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Furthermore, the Commission has certainly underestimated the direct and opportunity cost to the
thousands of small advisors. Footnote 155 assumes compliance clerks would be used. Most
small advisors will not have a fulltime compliance officer much less a compliance department
with staff. Thus, both the direct and opportunity costs will be significant for these advisors.
Given that their limited time must be redirected to managing and working with auditors,
productive work cannot be done and establishing an audit priority may distract compliance
personnel from other more critical compliance functions.

Statement Delivery Confirmation

“The proposed rule would require all registered investment advisors that have custody of client
assets to have reasonable belief, affer due inquiry, that the qualified custodian sends account
statements directly to their clients at least quarterly.” This seems to be a pointless requirement
and inference that advisors should place no confidence in the regulatory capabilities of other
regulatory agencies. If a broker/dealer is properly registered with FINRA then an advisor should
be able to rely on that entity being properly supervised by its regulator. Do such organizations as
Schwab, Fidelity and TD Ameritrade need to receive regular inquiries from all of their advisor
clients asking whether they provide statements directly to clients. The only thing accomplished
by a “due inquiry” requirement is to increase the compliance burden on both parties with no
commensurate benefit other than to paper a file with essentially meaningless confirmations of
regulatory compliance.

Conclusion

Though the cases cited provide evidence of some need to adjust the custody rule, the proposal of
the Commission takes a draconian approach rather than a nuanced approach to solving the
problem. Registered investment advisors serve many markets in different ways. Each market
requires analysis in order to craft a suitable solution that addresses the specific risk without
burdening advisors in other markets with effectively useless procedures and increased costs.

A more careful analysis as to the source of the problem is required, but clearly in the situation
where the advisor has affiliated entities not supervised by the Commission changes may be
warranted. Another area that requires further analysis is how increased coordination between
regulatory agencies might reduce the risk. In the case of an unregistered hedge fund, the advisor
may be registered with the Commission and the hedge fund’s brokers registered by FINRA. By
coordinating their audit and rule making activities, the regulatory voids could more effectively be
closed.

Sincerely,

James Stuart, CPA
Chief Operating Officer



